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MINUTES 
 
United Faculty of Ohlone Executive Board Meeting 
11 April 2022 
Held via Zoom 
4:30 p.m. 
           
Executive Board Members present:    Others present: 
 
Jeffrey S. Dean   Secretary    Isabel Reichert   
Emmanuel Garcia   Negotiations Chair  
Dawn Harris    Part-time Representative    
Rose-Margaret Itua   Vice President       
Heather J. McCarty   Full-time Representative 
Katherine Michel   CEER Representative 
Long Nguyen   Treasurer 
Jeff O’Connell   President 
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 4:32 p.m. 
 
O’Connell gave an update on the UFO’s call for personal emails from faculty to be used in 
communications emergencies like the situation that occurred at the beginning of the term or 
in times or situations when it would be prudent to use a non-Ohlone email address.  He has 
received over 100 email addresses so far, noting that this is a good start.  Faculty are 
encouraged to send their email addresses using the Google link sent out by O’Connell if 
they have not already done so. 
 
The minutes from the March 14, 2022, meeting were sent to the board in advance of the 
meeting and O’Connell asked for a motion to approve them.  Garcia motioned to accept the 
minutes as presented and Nguyen seconded the motion.  The vote of the board members 
was unanimous in approving the minutes. 
 
Michel gave a brief CEER update, noting that a follow up about what type of information 
beyond what is currently in the MyOhlone system was made.  It was reported that the 
system is not going to have any customizable features and so the information currently in the 
system will not be changed. 
 
Nguyen gave a treasurer’s report to the executive board, beginning by sharing the balances 
of the UFO’s different accounts, then sharing the income received and expenses incurred.   
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The meeting went into closed session at 4:49 p.m. 
 
Announcements regarding several campus events were made, and faculty should look at 
their emails for details on events.  There will be events related to the Asian American 
experience, and the history of unionization.  Harris noted that Black Student Success week 
takes place at the end of April. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:28 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted by  
Jeffrey S. Dean  
Secretary of the United Faculty of Ohlone on 12 March 2022. 


